
OCTOBER 20, 2015 ZONING HEARING 
“OTHER BUSINESS” 
COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 
 
ITEM # 041 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To consider amending the site plan and stipulations for Pulte Home Corporation 
regarding rezoning application Z-88 (Wooten Lake, LLC) of 2014, for property located 
on the north side of Wooten Lake Road, west of Shiloh Road in Land Lot 57 of the 20th 
District. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The subject property was rezoned to RSL in December 2014 for a 100 unit senior living 
community. The original developer is not going to develop the property, so the applicant 
has opted to develop the property with their particular senior housing product. In order 
to do so, the applicant will need to revise the site plan to reduce the number of units 
from 100 units to 65 units (which reduces the density from 4.7 units per acre to 2.9 units 
per acre), and will need to amend the stipulations to allow all detached units which may 
be up to 3,040 square feet. The applicant has attached elevations of the proposed homes 
for review (attached). Additionally, if the applicant does not close on the property by 
January 1, 2016, then the property will revert back to the current zoning conditions. If 
approved, all other zoning stipulations not in conflict would remain in effect.  
 
STAFF COMMENTS 
 
Stormwater Management comments: The proposed open space area will need to be 
disturbed in a small area to accommodate a drainage easement.  All previous Stormwater 
Management comments to remain in effect.   
 
Water & Sewer comments:  No additional comments if streets are still to be private. If 
streets are to be public, water and sewer will be public as well, with no master water 
meter.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed site 
plan and stipulation amendment. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Other Business application and stipulations. 


































































